Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 20th March 2014 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May and Mrs Jean Lapham
Apologies:  
None
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and correct record.  Sally wondered whether there had been any interest shown in joining the Patient Group from either parents or young adults through Devoran School and will contact Eleanor to ask about this.  

Nursing Team Questionnaire

The nursing team questionnaires have been handed out to patients over the past few weeks and the results collated.  These results were discussed by the group and Carole agreed to write a report on behalf of the group for publication on the practice website.  The results were extremely positive and the analysis of age and reason for attendance really reflected the practice’s older population.
Carrick Commissioning Group Patient Group

Geoff was invited to attend a meeting of the patient group chairs in the area.  Carrick Commissioning Group consists of 10 practices in the Truro, Falmouth, Penryn, Carnon Downs, Chacewater, St Agnes and Perranporth areas.  The meetings are scheduled every other month and are led by the Practice Manager of Penryn Surgery and Dr Andy May of Three Spires Practice at Truro Health Park.  The first meeting involved hearing about how the different practice patient groups operated.  Some PPG chairs were intensely involved in the practices on a regular basis and other had a much lower involvement.  Geoff felt that the group at Carnon Downs was unusual in having one partner who attended meetings giving better continuity than a shared approach.   Other groups had not been so involved in the surveys.  The second meeting started to address current issues such as commissioning and nursing in the community.  The focus for GP’s from April this year will be on providing a named doctor for the over-75 population with a view to providing seamless care supported by individual care plans for patients.  The funding for practices is related to demographics and deprivation.  Carnon Downs Surgery loses out because, although there are above average numbers of elderly patients, the over-riding link to funding is based on deprivation which is almost non-existent in the practice area.   A major current concern for the practice is provision of community nursing.  The providers are slow to replace nurses who leave and this is causing poor morale and a lowering of the standard of service.  There is currently a review of community nursing in progress and GP’s are discussing the possibility of a new culture of provision of service closer to the practices.  Geoff felt that the PPG representatives should be familiar with the practice needs and lobbying for them.  

Dr Maling noted that Carnon Downs practice had the most elderly population in Cornwall and the number of over 75’s in the practice equates to 14%, exceeding other practices in the Carrick group by up to 6%   In view of this there is a great need in practice for care at home and an effective level of community nursing service.  It is acknowledged that the area is affluent but this does not mean that the practice is not needy.  There is a drive from government to care for patients at home rather than admitting them to hospital and Carnon Downs Surgery work hard to keep the admission rate low but this will undoubtedly suffer if insufficient support is available from community support services.  Practices have very good relationships with their district nursing teams but they are not currently getting adequate support from their own organization.  Carnon Downs and Chacewater, in particular, have suffered some unavoidable long-term sickness and inadequate cover in these situations has compounded the problems.  Pensinsula Community Health provide community services in Cornwall and are commissioned the Kernow Clinical Commissioning Group.  Dr Maling explained that attaching staff to practices and integrating them into the practice team works best.  Port Isaac Surgery have piloted a different model of working and manage their own community team in house.  A review of community services in the county is currently taking place.
It was agreed that the Group should lend a voice to the Surgery.  Geoff suggested that he draft a letter to be sent to the KCCG, PCH and Healthwatch on behalf of the Group.  Sally will provide contact details and also circulate a review of community nursing written by Donna Chapman in December 2013.

Equipment availability and drug wastage were also discussed.  Home visits at the practice vary from between none and four per doctor per day.  Due to time constraints visits are only carried out when essential.  
Care.data

Further to the recent mail shot of leaflets by the government explaining Care.data, implementation has been delayed by six months.  The practice is responsible for making sure patient know about this and has information on the website and in practice.  A number of patients have requested that their personal data is not shared and this has been logged on the clinical computer system to prevent extraction.  Dr Maling noted that such information sharing is can be very valuable for research purposes but appreciates concerns about the safety of this.

List Maintenance Programme

There is currently a list maintenance programme in operation by NHS England.  This involves certain cohorts of patients receiving a letter asking them to confirm that they are registered with a particular practice.    Some patients have been very anxious when receiving letters but no one will be deducted from a practice list unless the practice ask for this to happen.  
Waiting Room Display

Geoff suggested that Jean may be able to supply some historic photographs of Carnon Downs to display in the waiting room.  Sally felt that this was an excellent idea and would be well received by the patients.

Date of next meeting   To be arranged. 
